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Department of Public Works

2021 LEGISLATIVE SUMMARY
Recreation Activities Grant for Developmental Disabilities

DEPARTMENT:  Public Works

ORDINANCE 278-2021
NO.:

DESCRIPTION:  An emergency ordinance authorizing the Director of Public Works to
accept & expend a grant from the Cuyahoga County Board of
Developmental Disabilities for the purpose of creating a staff
training program around expanding adaptive
recreation/leisure/sports activities to adults with developmental
disabilities in Cuyahoga County.

LEGISLATIVE Passage of this legislation will allow the Department of Public

PURPOSE: Works to accept a $15,000.00 grant to provide training for
recreation staff, physical director and center managers for inclusive
programming opportunities for residents. This has been identified
as a gap 1in services, so this grant is the first necessary step in
educating staff on the importance and administration of adaptive
and inclusive programming.

These recreation activities will be open and marketed to all adults
with developmental disabilities, ages 18 through senior citizens. The
Cuyahoga DD also believes people with developmental disabilities
should be able to participate in recreation activities with typical
peers (those without developmental disabilities) as well. Therefore,
we strongly encourage the creation of inclusive and DD-specific
recreation opportunities allowing for choice and preference of
participation to the fullest extent possible.

FUNDING Recreation Services Grant awarded for $15,000.00 by the Cuyahoga
SOURCE: County Board of Developmental Disabilities.

e Not a matching grant
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February 22, 2021

Jessica Gift

City of Cleveland

601 Lakeside Avenue
Cleveland, Ohio 44114

Re: Notice of Award: Recreation Services

Dear Jessica:

On behalf of the Cuyahoga County Board of Development (Cuyahoga DD) and over 10,000
people we support with developmental disabilities each year, congratulations on being a
recipient of $15,000 as made available under our recent RFP for recreation services. We were
impressed with your commitment to and the collective ability of all recipients to provide more

and higher quality recreation services for people with developmental disabilities.

We are currently drafting a contract that will identify terms and conditions including reporting
and invoicing requirements. This will be emailed soon.

Thank you for your interest in helping us to provide and promote high-quality services for people
with disabilities that are available in community settings. We are very excited about partnering

with you and look forward to an eventful year.

Sincerely,

Janet Keeler
Division Manager of Community Development
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